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SCHOOL CLOSURE COVID-19 UPDATE 

 
Dear Parents and Carers, 
 
I hope you are all staying safe during these very challenging times.  I wanted to update you all with 
regards to Remote Learning Provision, which we have now put in place. 
 
This school closure will be very different to the one we experienced in March last year.  In line with 
Government guidance, Lawn Primary will continue to provide all pupils a rich, broad and balanced 
curriculum offer, and therefore will receive the same standard of learning whether pupils are in 
school or at home.  For pupils not attending school during the current closures, we will be providing 
Remote Learning via Google Classrooms. 
 
Google Classroom Codes 
Please find below the Google Classroom codes for each class 

Class Google Classroom Name Google Classroom Code 

Reception (Maple) Maple Class 744vqsm 

Year 1 (Beech) Beech Class elqhdmq 

Year 2 (Cedar) Cedar Class iktrmuf 

Year 3 (Willow) Willow rv27vbn 

Year 4 (Silver Birch) Silver Birch eug2opp 

Year 5 (Sycamore) Sycamore wicpex4 

Year 6 (Oak) Oak guznae3 

 
Remote Learning Expectations 
We will provide a timetable to help structure your child’s learning and support you; however we 
understand that you may need to adjust timings to suit your family’s needs.  There will be a mixture 
of pre-recorded lessons, work put up for independent learning and live meets, where children can 
discuss their learning with the teacher.  This has been done to accommodate those families with 
siblings, or parents who are working from home. 
 
Your child’s timetable will be uploaded on to their Google Classroom; and in the class section of the 
Lawn Website. 
 
Your child should do their written work in their exercise books and photographed and uploaded to 
Google Classroom.  This can all be done on your phone, iPad or computer.  If you feel your child 
needs any further resources or a new book, please contact the school via School Comms App or 
email ybull@lawnprimary.co.uk or contact the school office. 
 
The expectation is that remote learning is accessed and completed each and every day.  Evidence of 
completed work will include photos of completed outcomes, quizzes or online tasks e.g. Times Table 
Rockstars Challenges.   
 

mailto:ybull@lawnprimary.co.uk


Home Learning – Troubleshooting 
We are currently putting together a collection of guidance and videos to help you with any queries 
you might have with Google Classroom and you will be able to find these on the website under 
Classes and then Remote Learning. 
 
Free School Meal - Vouchers 
We have ordered the FSM vouchers from WONDE which is the company we used at the start of the 
last lockdown.  Vouchers covering FSM up to Friday 15th January should be with you soon. 
 
Free School Meals - Applications 
If you believe you may be entitled to Free School Meals, but are not currently receiving them, you 
can make an application via the link below. 
https://www.cloudforedu.org.uk/ofsm/kent/ 
 
Updates 
We will be informing you each week as events unfold in the form of a weekly update.  This will be 
uploaded to the website. 
 
I understand that it has been an extremely difficult time for many of our families, please remember 
we are here to help and here to listen if you need us. 
 
Kind regards 
 

 

 
Angela Wilson 
Headteacher 
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